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Happenings in Haiti in 2019 are multiple! 
 
  The membership of DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church grew by 15 
through transfer of membership and baptism in the Caribbean Ocean. Maranatha 
Baptist Church, where Benji spent his teenage years, expanded when Benji 
assisted in baptizing 4 new Christians in “Three Rivers.” Grace Baptist Church of 
Moreau was increased when Benji baptized 6 new members in spring water. 
Water can be salty, flowing briskly or real cool, but each person was baptized by 
complete immersion. 
 In April, Grace Baptist Bible Institute lost a teacher of 9 years following his 
year long struggle with diabetes. Pastor Gelin was instrumental in beginning the 
annex of the Bible Institute at Pos-Metye and is missed by all. Mortimer Acnel, a 
graduate of that particular extension, was hired as a teacher and is a great asset 
to the students.  
 Eighteen on eight! The graduation services of GBBI (Grace Baptist Bible 
Institute) for the past two years were held in a different location due to weather. 
Praise the Lord the eighteen men who graduated on June 8th did so in our 
sanctuary. The rain came a week later. 
 DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church has been moving forward. In June 
and July we went through a building project of raising the floor level. In the first 
service on the new floor, a young man got saved!   
 Please pray for us. We return to Haiti September 17 with just Katie because 
Ethan began his college career at PCC on August 23rd. Pray also for my parents 
with whom we have co-labored for 16 years. After 44 years of serving in Haiti, 
they are slowing down and are handing over more responsibilities to nationals 
and to us. The country of Haiti is in a constant state of unrest due to 
mismanagement within the governmental system. Please pray for stability so 
missionaries and nationals will be able to move around freely without fear of 
endangering themselves. 
 
        Serving The LORD with gladness, 

        The Drydens 
        Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie  
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October ~ November ~ December 
2018 

“I wonder have I done my best for Jesus ?” 
 

It is a question we all should ask ourselves from time to time. There was not 
added into Desroulins Independent Baptist Church daily, but there were eight 
added into its membership last year. Praise the Lord for the 92 souls saved 
through the different ministries of the church. The members are faithful to work 
in soul-winning visitation, Sunday school, junior church, open air meetings and 5-
day clubs. One five day club saw 7 adults accept Christ in addition to the fifty 
children professing Christ as their Savior.   

Daily there was spiritual growth. Having ordained four deacons to assist the 
pastor, growth has been observed. Brothers and sisters in Christ have been 
visiting each other’s homes more often. This has resulted in encouragement of 
the saints. 

Our church theme last year came from Ephesians 6:10-20, ‘Stand Fast in the 
Lord.’ As you have probably observed in your ministries, Satan seems to attack 
God’s people in the area(s) in which they are striving to increase their faith. 

There are currently 145 students enrolled in Grace Baptist Bible Institute. 
We were thrilled in November to add another national pastor to the teaching 
staff. Our families have known each other since the 1980’s, and they have such a 
wonderful testimony. We thank the Lord for the six national pastors/leaders who 
work alongside us in training current and future church leaders. 

Ethan is over half-way through his senior year in high school. Please pray 
for us as we all prepare for his entrance into college this fall. Katie is a sophomore 
and becoming very adept in the kitchen. Kerri stays busy keeping us all together 
and going in the same direction. We are glad to be working with Benji’s parents, 
but realizing their years here in Haiti are drawing to a close. Please pray for 
continued progress in Desroulins Independent Baptist Church and it’s different 
ministries (Bible institute, children’s Bible clubs, outreach). 
 
        Serving The LORD with gladness, 

        The Drydens 
        Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie  
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July ~ August ~ September 
 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow; Praise Him all creatures here below; 
Praise Him above ye heavenly hosts. Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.   

Amen! 
 

 I sang this chorus four times each week during four years of college chapel. It has stuck 
with me and has really rung true these past months. God our heavenly Father supplies us with 
what we need and we are in constant gratitude. I try to inform you supporters of the blessings 
God supplies us with, but I was encouraged recently by a church to also send them a list of 
prayer requests which included needs. I was encouraged years ago by another missionary how 
to completely believe in Philippians 4:19, But my God shall supply all your need according to his 
riches in glory by Christ Jesus. We are not in the habit of asking for gifts and/or donations, and 
are careful how we present our prayer requests. I am realizing that most of the time God uses 
brothers and sisters to supply those blessings. 
 Praise the Lord for several 5 Day Bible Clubs that mostly filled the summer months. 
Through this ministry, 68 children made professions of faith as well as 7 adults. HALLELUAH! 
Many tracts and evangelical brochures were handed out on church-wide soul-winning 
visitation. On the fourth Saturday of each month, our church holds an open-air meeting. Each 
month is a different location with different young men leading and preaching. These services 
have been well attended by church members. 
 Praise the Lord this year of Bible Institute began with 134 students. These men are 
eager and willing to learn in order to train their own people to serve God. I am especially 
thrilled about four of our faithful young men entering their third year of study. I look forward to 
them taking on more responsibility in the church. 
 Please pray for one of our Bible Institute extension teachers. Since April, his diabetes 
has caused his necessary presence near a doctor in the capital city of Port-au-Prince. We are in 
need of his return or a replacement. Also, pray for Benji as he juggles his responsibilities with 
his seminary studies. You may also pray for the Holy Spirit’s guidance as we begin planning  our 
summer 2019 furlough.  
 We are praising the Lord for his protection during the October 6th earthquake. He 
protected us and our house. Others in our church lost their home, but no member lost their life. 
Thank you all for your prayers. 
 
        Praying with expecting Hearts, 

        The Drydens 
        Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie  
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April - - - May - - - June, 2018 
 
Someone once wrote, “When the going gets tough, the tough get going.” I think 
what that person was referring to was that when times get a little hard, those 
who acted tough show their true colors and leave. 
 I am pleased to report that only a couple members took off when the going 
got tough. It is sad to lose some church members, but God has to trim the grape 
vine of our lives and ministry in order for good grapes to be produced. Over the 
past three months, only twice did no one show up for weekly church soulwinning. 
And one of those times it was raining! There have been seven (7) souls added into 
the family of God, and the ministries of Desroulins Independent Baptist Church 
are growing and gaining ground. 
 Mother’s Day in Haiti is the fourth Sunday of May. We were truly blessed as 
a national pastor encouraged our families to stay strong in the Lord. On June 9th, 
Grace Baptist Bible Institute graduated 29 men from their five years of study. We 
were not able to have the graduation ceremony in our sanctuary, so the church in 
which Benji was saved as a child graciously allowed us the use of theirs. 
 With June came summer break. All the school children were excited to be 
out for the summer, so that gave several of our teens an opportunity to use the 
training they had received through CEF (Child Evangelism Fellowship). These teens 
began a 5-Day club each week during the summer, each one a different location. 
They are being held in churches, yards, schools, and even in the mountains. 
Although many children go visit family out in the country (we are city-folk now), 
the junior church ministry is still going strong. 
 Each day I praise the Lord for the four deacons that Desroulins Independent 
Baptist Church ordained back in November of last year. They are such spiritual 
men and have the guidance of the Spirit in their thoughts and lives. Together with 
the LORD, we are able to see the ministries of our church expand. Please continue 
praying for us. We need the prayers and the practice is good for us all. 
 
        Serving with Rejoicing Hearts, 

        The Drydens 
        Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie  
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JANUARY ~ MARCH 2018 
 

Growth is natural, it is expected. This is true in all areas of life. The difference is the method! 

 

As was mentioned in our last letter, we returned to Haiti and the ministry here in late November after 

five months in the States getting our oldest son Micah set up in  Baldwin, FL. We are growing used to not 

having him around. Thank the Lord for internet that allows communication with him on a daily basis.  

When January started, we began planning for the soon departure of Benji’s parents (our co-laborers on 

the field) for their five month furlough. We began preparing for the growth of our responsibilities by getting 

more nationals involved and preparing them for new roles. DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church ordained 

four deacons late November, so these men were learning their new positions of serving (of course, they had 

already shown the spirit of service before being ordained). Bro. and Sis. Solomon had been working alongside 

Benji with the children and they began taking on more responsibility.  

The goal of Grace Baptist Bible Institute is to train church leaders to become more effective in their 

ministries. Several of our key youth group leaders are in their second year of the Bible Institute. They are 

growing into future leaders of DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church. It is such a joy and privilege to witness 

this growth.  

The church has had two conferences so far this year. The end of January was our Stewardship 

Conference and oh how we needed that preaching on administrating what God has entrusted to us. Then during 

Easter week, a Grace Baptist Bible Institute student preached on Christ as our example. This student is from one 

of our annexes and the Lord used him to encourage our hearts in a way only the Spirit can.  

DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church is growing through trials. Right after Don Dryden, the senior 

pastor, left for furlough, it was discovered that our national associate pastor of 13 years had some discrepancies 

in his testimony. Praise the Lord for spiritual deacons who work with Benji in dealing with church problems 

biblically and in continuing the growth of the church. 

Our Sunday school teachers are still faithful each Sunday and our orchestra gives the most beautiful 

sound in the services each week. Kerri is faithful to grow 75 musical students each week. Our young preacher 

boys are growing in their preaching ability. 

Growth is desired and desperately needed. The Lord knows best how to grow each and every one of us. 

As you are praying for us and continued ministry growth here in Port-de-Paix, Haiti, we will be praying for 

your growth in service for the Lord.   

 

 

          Growing Joyfully! 
         Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie Dryden 
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July ~ December 2017 
 

What was I thinking!?  I guess I had hopeful wishing, but an easy four months in 

Baldwin, Florida, was the fartherest away from reality as I could imagine it.  We spent the first 

two weeks of our time in the States traveling to see family and the last two weeks of our five 

months getting home to Haiti by way of a trip to see Kerri’s folks again.  We made it home 

November 22, just in time to have Thanksgiving Dinner with my parents, Don and Bridgitt 

Dryden.  We were able to have an earlier Thanksgiving Dinner with Kerri’s family the Saturday 

before returning home.   

Our main goal in staying in the States for five months was to help our oldest, Micah, get 

established.  For well over a year before our travels, Kerri and I prayed specifically for Micah’s 

future.  We prayed about a good church for him to fit in and grow spiritually. We prayed for a 

job, then a vehicle and finally a place to call home.  Each request was answered in God’s 

perfect timing and we are so very greatful!  HE even furnished us a temporary home away from 

home! 

During our time in Baldwin, we were able to serve in our co-sending church, Grace 

Baptist.  Teaching a class in the Christian school, participating in the sports programs, 

preaching in chapels, chauffering for different ministries, church visitation, even filling the 

pulpit some kept us pretty busy.  I was even able to begin my masters degree studies. 

We were able to visit several of our supporting churches and were blessed to see several 

friends during our brief travels.  The LORD had provided for as a rental van and we put over 

ten thousand miles on it.   

GOD IS GOOD, ALL OF THE TIME! 
 

We are a month into the new year and God is still good.  We look forward to continuing 

to serve the Lord here in Port-de-Paix, Haiti.  It is taking some getting used to not having our 

oldest son here, but we believe he is where God would have him to be.  He is involved in his 

local church and around family and friends who love him very much and are helping him 

continue to grow into United States life.  Please pray for him as well as us. 

We need the prayer and the practice is good for everyone. 

 

          Serving Joyfully! 
         Benji, Kerri, Ethan & Katie Dryden 
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April ~ May ~ June 2017 
 

Continuing to move forward for CHRIST!  That is progress and our church theme for 2017.  We would 

love to see much abundance credited to your spiritual account because of the prayer and financial support from 

you, our dearest fellow-laborers in the LORD! 

While our associate pastor was away preaching an Easter Conference for Berean Baptist Church in 

another town, Pastor Charite (a national who also works with us in the Bible Institute) preached our Evangelism 

Conference during the same week.  Benji was able to preach the Easter morning service.  We were all 

encouraged to make progress in our witnessing. 

One week before our annual Family Conference was to begin in May, there was a rainstorm that caused 

flooding and covered our church floor with about 3 inches of water.  Because of very limited drainage, we were 

not able to have mid-week services that week.  We had to cancel our conference and for the good portion of 

June rains and flooding kept us from having mid-week services.  Because we could not meet together for 

services in our church building, this helped us all make progress in our personal reading of the Scriptures and 

praying to our Savior. 

  The month of May is family month, so most of our preaching and teaching during all services are 

centered on the family.  It is great to see near forty families worshipping the Lord in DesRoulins Independent 

Baptist Church.  As these families put into practice what is being taught from God’s Word, more of their family 

members receive Christ and the church is added to.  That is progress that we are working toward.  Praise the 

Lord there were almost 2000 Gospel tracts handed out during these three months by faithful church members. 

On June 10, we had the tenth graduation service of Grace Baptist Bible Institute.  Our BIMI field 

director was present.  He preached for the nine graduates and encouraged them to make progress in their 

ministries.  Even our graduation service was held in another church building because of flooding in our church 

building.  This makes a total of 185 graduates in the past fourteen years. 

Kerri and I are excited to see the progression in the junior church ministry of DesRoulins Independent 

Baptist Church.  One of the graduates and his wife (Bro. & Sis. Salomon) are taking care of the junior church 

while we are away.  They are pillar members of our church and have been working with us for several years.  

They are a wonderful example of progress. 

The orchestra ministry is progressing, but slowly.  It seems some people think that if they cannot play an 

instrument within a few months, they just drift away and don’t make any more effort. 

May saw the beginning of the roof on the second story of our church building.  The roof covers the 

concrete roof of the first floor, which will become the balcony for an ever progressing church.  We are not a 

progressive church, we are a church that is progressing for the Lord.  Much lumber, nails, sheet metal, screws 

and sweat went into this part of moving forward for Christ.  Thank you for your prayers over the past several 

years.  With donations from you all and givings of themselves, the members of DesRoulins Independent Baptist 

Church moved forward in their goal of adding new seating to their auditorium.  There are some minor 

adjustments to be made, but the main portion of the roof was completed mid-July. 

Pray for us over the next three months while we are helping our oldest son get established here in the 

United States.  We need the prayers and the practice is great for us all! 

   

        The Drydens in FLORIDA 
        Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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January thru March 2017 
 

 
 

Moving forward for CHRIST!  

 In order for us to “press toward the mark”, we must constantly be moving forward for Christ.  Moving 

forward is progress.  Progress, according to 1 Corinthians 15:58, is the theme of DesRoulins Independent 

Baptist Church for this year:  progress in Christ. 

 Progress is watching young people in the church become stedfast in their Biblical beliefs.  Progress is 

observing the children’s ministries workers continuing to teach the kids day after day.  Progress is noting the 

rise in level of ability the orchestra has shown.  Progress is witnessing continued addition of members to 

DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church.  Progress is when church members (youth and adult) ask for tracts to 

pass out when at school or work.  Over 4,000 tracts were put into their hands for distribution and witnessing.  

Progress is being part of a spiritual retreat where 250 young people from different churches around the country 

were taught to ‘awake out of sleep’ during the Carnival weekend the end of February.  Forty-two of our 

teenagers, and a few adults attended, and Benji had the privilege of teaching through 2 Thessalonians.  Many 

decisions were made, both to receive salvation and to live stronger for Christ. 

 Progress is sharing in the growth of our children.  Micah, our oldest, is graduating from high school this 

April and will soon begin life on his own.  Kerri and I (the other kids, too) will accompany him to the States this 

summer and will remain until the first part of November to assist in his transitioning.  Please pray for a great 

church for Micah to get involved in, a job to support himself, and a good place to hang his hat. 

 We remaining four will be trying to visit as many of our supporters as possible during those months 

away from Haiti.  Please pray for ease of scheduling services.  We are looking forward to being back in places 

we have not been able to visit during the past fourteen years. 

 Progress is seeing the 131 students of Grace Baptist Bible Institute develop into the spiritual leaders that 

Haiti needs.  As a requirement, each student that enters the Bible Institute is in a position of leadership.  Benji 

had the opportunity to preach in three different conferences for churches who have/are sending men to study 

with us. 

 Progress is seeing the near completion of a library for the Bible Institute.  Please pray as we are in the 

final stages of providing a place for our students to study.  There will be hundreds of study books in their 

language. 

 

 

         The Drydens in HAITI 
         Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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July ~ September 2016 
 

Our family returned home to Haiti on July 16
th

.  We had spent a month in the States seeing 

doctors and getting some needed time with Kerri’s family.  Our two-day return trip turned into a 

four-day trip because of weather delays, but we made it in time for Benji to preach the last 

service in our Bible Conference.  On Monday the 18
th
, Benji’s parents headed to the States for an 

unplanned extended stay (they both had double cataract surgery), to return September 29
th
.  We 

missed them dearly, but God’s grace was sufficient. 

August 1
st
 was the beginning of Emmanuel Baptist Camp.  Seventeen of our teenagers attended 

during which Benji and Kerri each taught a couple sessions.  Grace Baptist Bible Institute started 

its new year August 17
th
 with 128 students.   

Since the beginning of 2016 as I, Benji, was finishing up a church Bible study in the book of 

Ruth, I was praying about which direction to go.  While visiting a church in the States, the Lord 

cemented my decision to study through the books of Samuel.  It has been a great joy to begin 

comparing the different characters in the book of 1 Samuel to ourselves in this present day and 

age. 

During the month of August, five souls were saved on church visitation, five other folks were 

baptized into the membership of Desroulins Independent Baptist Church.  There were 3000 tracts 

distributed on church and personal visitation.  We thank the Lord for a group of married men in 

our church called The Good Samaritans.  Twice in August they went out overnight to different 

locations (where some of their family members lived) and did soulwinning and helped add to 

Bible-believing churches in the area. 

September seemed to be a slower month in that only 1,700 tracts were destributed on soul- 

winning and we saw one young lady receive Christ after a Sunday morning service.  We 

continued to preach and teach in Desroulins Independent Baptist Church and Grace Baptist Bible 

Institute.   

This is Micah’s senior year in high school.  We are praying and searching out God’s will for his 

life.  We are are still in the seeking and praying stage, but it is possible we may be heading to the 

States after Bible Institute graduation mid-June and getting our son settled into a new direction in 

life.  We desire to visit some supporting churches that we have not been to in quite some time.  

Please pray for the Lord’s leading and for our understanding and following. 

Thank you for praying for our health.  Katie has recovered from her three-week fever. 
 

 

        The Drydens 
        Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 



 
 

 
 

 September 24, 2016  
 
 

   
 
  Thanks to all who prayed for Kerri and Benji as they taught several 
times during the teen camp the first week of August.  Forty eight teens 
attended, 17 of them being from our church.  I heard wonderful 
testimonies about Kerri's teaching to the young ladies.   
The new year of Grace Baptist Bible Institute began on August 17 with 
128 students, praise the Lord!   
Benji's parents, Don & Bridgitt, have been in the States since two days 
after we returned from a month there.  They both had double cataract 
eye surgery and are doing very well.  They will be home Thursday, 
September 29 Lord willing. 
Please keep praying for great health!  Our daughter Katie has been sick 
since September 3.  We believe she first had strep throat, but once that 
healed it seems something else settled into her body and she has a low 
grade fever most days plus she gets tired and worn out so much easier 
than before.  We appreciate you all praying for her healing. 
Keep on keeping on.  Serving, Benji & Family Dryden  
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January – June 2016 
 

Thank you for your faithfulness in praying for us.  Thank you also for your faithfulness in 

sharing your finances with us.  God has blessed us with wonderful friends and spiritual 

family.  May God keep you all as HE has been keeping us. 

We just returned from a month with family and doctors in Flora, Illinois.  My wife visited 

several different doctors and we have some promising news from each one.  Her main 

issues are stress and lack of sleep.  We realize this will affect our work, but we have to 

make some decisions to change our schedules a bit to allow her to fulfill those two 

requirements.   

Our last letter gave an overview of last year and an idea of what was going to happen 

during the spring months.  Benji continues to administrate 125 students in Grace Baptist 

Bible Institute, direct the childrens program in DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church, 

work with Kerri in our church’s music department (she teaches the orchestra), and preach 

once a week in regular church services. 

In February, fifty one teens & adults assisted a weekend spiritual retreat, in which Benji 

was one of the teachers.  During the weeks before and following Easter, Benji preached 

for two conferences at local Baptist churches.  In May, Benji took part in the First Fruits 

conference of the church in which he spent his teen years.  He also preached the last 

message in our yearly family conference, the afternoon of Haitian Mother’s Day!   

On June 11, the school year of the Bible Institute culminated with 22 men graduating 

from five years of study. 

Please pray for us as we press forward for the Lord.  This last week of July, Benji will be 

seeing each man that has applied to the Bible Institute.  There is a process, and this is step 

number two.  Then the first week of August, Benji & Kerri will both be involved in 

teaching about sixty teens at a week of camp.  Our children and Kerri will start back to 

school on August 8
th

, and Benji starts the Bible Institute year on the 17
th

.  Benji’s parents 

just left on a short furlough.  They will get to see many family members, but also need to 

see several doctors each.  The responsabilities for us are a bit extra now. 

This is the senior year of school for Micah.  We are praying about exactly the Lord’s will 

and direction in his life.  We are praying about heading to the States in the Spring to get 

him settled into a new life, job and home.  We will try visiting some churches that we 

have not been to in quite some time.  Please pray for the Lord’s leading and for our 

understanding and following.         

         The Drydens in HAITI 





 
 

 

 
 

Thursday, February 4, 2016 
 

 

 
Dearest Supporters, 

Thank you all so much for the prayers and finances over the years.  At this time we are 
requesting your prayers on behalf of our teenagers.  Benji, our national assistant pastor 
and our teens are attending a 'spiritual retreat' at a church that is over four hours drive 

away.  Here are some specific requests: 
1) Safety on the road to (Friday 5th) and back next Wednesday (10th). 
2) A spiritual revival amongst our teenagers. 

3) Benji to rightly expound the book of JUDE (in accordance with the theme taken from 
Rom 12:2 'and be not conformed to this world') 
4) Kerri & Katie to stay safe during Benji's absence (boys are in teen group). 

5) The political situation of this country to stabilize. 
 
Thank you & God bless 

 
The Drydens, serving in Port-de-Paix, Haiti 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

January 25, 2016 

 

Good afternoon, 

 
God is still good, all the time!!!  We are doing well, except for a mosquito 

carried virus that has attacked each of us over the past month's time.  This 
illness has many of the symptoms of the German  
measles, but we believe it is 'Zika.'  Seems it has been in Brazil for a while 

and is finally getting here.  Because there is lots and lots of sitting water, 
mosquitos is a big problem.   

As we hear and see reports of the north-east getting snowed in, we are 
watered in.  We had so much rain a week ago, the ground is saturated.  
Rain fell all night, filling our yard with 4/6 inches of water (praise the Lord 

our home is 5 feet above ground level) and the church yard and sanctuary 
with several inches of water.  So, we are home today also.  There is no 

way for the folks to get to church (the road became a river) and no temple 
to worship in.  Keep praying for us as we pray for you. 
 

Serving, Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie DRYDEN 
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2015 IN REVIEW 
 

Bondye toujou bon!  In the Creole language, the name of God is literally translated “Good 

God.”  So I just wanted to help us all remember that the ‘Good God is still good.’ 

September marked twelve years of ministry in Haiti for the Benji Dryden family and 40 

years of Benji first coming to Haiti as a missionary kid.   
 

October was the twentieth anniversary of DesRoulins Independent Baptist Church.  There 

have been some major trials at DIBC, but God is at work preparing some young men and 

young ladies to keep working in this ministry.  Benji continues to teach weekly to the 110 

students in DIBC Christian Day School.  Each month, a couple of the children receive 

salvation.  Kerri is still teaching music to church members and the orchestra is advancing.  

During the weekend of our family conference in May, we had a wonderful Family Fun 

Day with most church members participating. 
 

June 13 was the graduation of thirty men from their five years of study in Grace Baptist 

Bible Institute.  The remaining students returned mid-August and added several to their 

number. 

Our family spent two of the summer months in the States with family, some of whom we 

had not seen in twenty years.  Our children were able to attend a week of church camp 

where two of them got assurances of their salvation.   

During the fall months, Benji assisted in the baptism of new church members in three 

different churches.  What an awesome and wonderful privilege!  Also, he was able to 

teach some at a retreat for national CEF (Child Evangelism Fellowship) workers, and 

preach at some other churches during special meetings. 
 

Please pray for us as we are still working through Kerri’s health issues.  We need 

patience and guidance to figure out what is keeping her from mending.  Also, pray that 

our US mail will be able to get to us and sent from us more often than every other month. 
 

This past year came and went, and sometimes we think that nothing much happened.  We 

go about our days continuing to do those tasks that we know are supposed to be done.  

Sometimes this missionary feels that what he has accomplished through the Lord’s power 

is just ‘same ole, same ole.’  But then the Lord reminds us of his words found in First 

Corinthians 4:2, “Moreover it is required in stewards, that a man be found faithful.”  

Faithfulness to keep on keeping on is a requirement.  As you all pray for us that we will 

stay steadfast in the work God has called us to, we will pray for you to be “stedfast, 

unmoveable, always abounding in the work of the Lord.” 
 

          The Drydens 
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AUGUST – OCTOBER 2015 
 

I have planted, Apollos watered; but God gave the increase (1 Cor. 3:6).  Those were the 

great missionary Paul’s words.  After 40 years in Haiti as missionaries, my parents Don 

& Bridgitt Dryden have done much planting and much watering.  We, Benji & Kerri, 

have not done as much as my parents, but praise the Lord He has used us in the past 12 

years to do some of the same.   

 September 9 was when we celebrated 12 years as missionaries in Haiti.  September 

11 was the 40
th

 anniversary of Don, Bridgitt & Benji arriving in Haiti to work in the 

fields of souls.  Praise the Lord for the ability and privilege of sowing & reaping. 

 June and July were times of planting the seed of family ties in the lives of our 

children.  We were able to spend that time with family members, some of which we had 

not seen in eight years.  Micah, Ethan & Katie were able to spend the first week of 

August at church camp and the seeds of dedication to God were sown, watered and 

harvested.  Several days alone were a great blessing for Kerri and me. 

 When we arrived home in Haiti on August 11, we thought we would be able to sow 

some seeds right in our living room.  Our town of Port-de-Paix had been very dry all 

summer, causing the dust to wedge its way into any small opening and lay down a thick 

carpet.  It was still great to be ‘home!’  Grace Baptist Bible Institute began its new year 

the following week with 121 students.  We are doing the job of planting & watering and 

trusting God to give the increase.    

 September was another wonderful month of sowing & reaping in that Kerri started 

back her music classes with 70 students.  She restructured the lessons, giving each 

student more quality learning time.  Benji helped baptize three ladies into the 

membership of Maranatha Baptist Church (in which he spent his teenage years) and then 

baptizing three wonderful souls into the membership of DesRoulins Independent Baptist 

Church (where we currently work).  We also graduated ten adolescents into the teen 

department.  Our church grade school began it’s new year with 120 students. 

 October brought some relief!  My dad, Don, returned to Haiti and took back his 

responsibilities which I had been taking care of.  My mother did not return as she had to 

stay back for some time and care for her mother-in-law (my 96-year-old grandma).  As of 

the writing of this letter, she is still in Madison, FL, but planning on returning in a little 

over a month’s time.  Please pray for my dad as he has been battling a severe cold for 

over two weeks. 

 Much appreciation for the many prayers and support sent our way by you each 

month.  May God richly bless you as He has been blessing us. 

           The Drydens 



 

 

Evening, 
We are in the middle of our annual youth conference.  A great young preacher is 
preaching on being holy (separation)!  I thought I would share this bit of exciting news.  
Yesterday, Sept.9, marked 12 years that Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie have been 
missionaries in Haiti.  Tomorrow, Sept.11, marks 40 years since Don & Bridgitt brought 
their 15 month old son to Haiti for full-time missions work.  We are in the midst of 
exciting days!!!  God bless each and every one of you as HE has been blessing us.  
Serving in Port-de-Paix, Haiti, The Drydens 
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MID-JUNE ~ SEPTEMBER 2014 
 

Time seems to have a way of sprouting wings.  The Lord has watched over us 
during these few quick months.  We also appreciate all the prayers, gifts, birthday 
& anniversary cards sent on our behalf.   
 Now that the ebola scare is prominent in the news, it may be easier to 
forget that just a few months ago the chikungunya passed through Haiti.  It 
affected Micah and Ethan for a few days, but being children they bounced back 
pretty well.  Benji had a fever for several days and a rash.  The affects on his leg 
and feet muscles caused his summer days to be only half useful.  Each afternoon 
Benji had to put his feet up to relieve some pain.  Praise the Lord that has not 
lasted.  Life seems back to normal.   
 Benji’s parents were on furlough during the summer, so more 
responsability fell to Benji.  Praise the Lord for a national assistant pastor with 
whom to work.  You may remember us sharing with you how two years ago some 
accusations were leveled at Pastor Saint-Fleur.  Well, those men have repented 
and asked forgiveness for following along with others in the world who started 
those accusations.  We appreciate your prayers for him and his family.  He is 
back to regular preaching and doing the work of a pastor.  Benji was privileged to 
partake in four conferences during these last quick months.  We saw decisions 
made for salvation as well as for more faithfulness to Christ. 

Benji and Don began the new Bible Institute school year with 139 students.  
They look forward to accepting about twenty new students for the new trimester 
that begins in December.   

Kerri picked up music classes again when the summer ended.  Let us 
explain some about the music ministry of Kerri & Benji Dryden.  We direct a 
church orchestra of nineteen that plays every Sunday evening service.  Three 
days a week the different groups of instruments have individual lessons, then 
one large class on Saturday morning in preparation for Sunday.  Kerri has a 
class of young children each Tuesday evening to teach them the recorder.  There 
is also a group of pre-teens just starting on learning an instrument on Saturday 
mornings.  By November, Kerri will be adding three more classes to accomodate 
the dozen teens who have expressed an interest in serving the Lord with an 
instrument.  Please pray for us, especially Kerri.  She also home-schools our 
children (10th, 8th, 6th grades). 

                     
                       Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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GOOD NEWS! ~  JUNE 16, 2014 
 

 It was good news in December 2013 to receive an invitation to participate in a spiritual 
youth retreat.  Fifteen teenagers, myself, and another church traveled four hours by public 
transportation to hear some Good News teaching from the books of Timothy.  I was able to 
teach the sessions on the second Epistle.  Remaining faithful is a GREAT thing! 
 After returning from the youth retreat, it was good to preach the marriage sermon for 
one of our Bible Institute students.  A church wedding is a rarety here, even amongst church 
members.  Also good was the getting of two pigs to raise for meat.  It is wonderful to live under 
grace found in the Good News instead of living under the law. 
 Good news in the month of March was in the form of a new generator.  Our previous 
one was wearing out.  It had been designed to run only for emergencies, not as a primary/only 
means of electricity.  God sent us good news in the form of a quieter, stronger and more 
efficient generator! 
 Beginning mid-May, we were involved in four different conferences.  The Good News 
was preached in each conference and decisions were made.  There were no Great 
Awakenings, but hearts and minds were opened and affected.  During our Family Conference, 
we introduced ‘Family Activity Day’ to our members.  Because of previous rains, our activities 
were inside the church building.  Games varied from soccer goal kicks, ring toss, name that 
tune, ball toss, family scavenger hunt, and Biblical charades.  There were sandwiches, chips 
and drinks for all participants.  God blessed with 200 attendees being content and hoping to 
duplicate the day next year.  This was new to our folks, so it was a treat for our families (us 
and my parents) to serve these precious saints who don’t have much but give themselves to 
God for service.  It was good news on a great day! 
 Good news will be the day Kerrri and Katie return from their three week trip to the 
States for their yearly doctor checkup.  Thank you for your prayers as they received some 
good reports from the doctor. 
 Good News was the reason for a group of saints from Independent Baptist Church to 
ride in a truck for almost two hours, join up with saints from another Baptist church in order to 
go soulwinning in their area.  Good News was what they carried.  Not only were they able to 
encourage one another, they encouraged the lost with the same Good News. 
 More good news was the fact that twenty nine men completed their five years of 
required study to graduate from Grace Baptist Bible Institute.  Of the graduates, half are 
pastors and assistant pastors, while the remaining are leaders in their respective churches.  
Please pray for these men as they continue preaching the Good News.   
 As representatives of the Lord and your church here in the country of Haiti, we strive to  
“commit to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.”  As the institute graduates 
share the GOOD NEWS they have been studying for five years, as we continue to share the 
GOOD NEWS with the Haitian people, we encourage each one reading this letter to share the 
GOOD NEWS with at least one person today.  It is a Good thing! 

                     
                    Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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Year 2013 ~ In Review 
 

Blessings abound in the service of the Lord!  We would like to share some blessings from God this past 

year, some expectations as well as needs of a growing ministry.   

Kerri has been able to decrease her thyroid supplement intake and improved her overall health.  

We were able to figure out some of Katie’s allergies and with a strict diet has brought back a normal 

color and a growth spurt!  It seems we boys are just too stubborn to get sick, so far. 

 Our first conference of the year was preached by a national on the subject of stewardship.  God 

used Pastor Wefley to move hearts to repentance.  A group of fourteen folks came from Michigan for 

one week during our Easter Evangelism Conference.  Each day they were divided up and sent out with 

different groups of our church for tract distribution.  The evening services were a great blessing to the 

nationals as well as the visiting ‘blans’ (foreigners/whites).  Family Conference in May was when a 

teenage son of a church member began getting chased by the Holy Spirit.  He finally accepted Christ in 

October! 

 Both the Young People’s Conference and Hope Conference were preached by national pastors 

who received my parents and me (as a baby) into the country back in 1975.  These men are a great asset 

to the spiritual progress of Haiti. 

 God allowed us to have a wonderful time with family and friends during the summer months.  

With only ten weeks between Bible Institute trimesters, it seems our time in the States was short.  It was 

a much needed difference of pace.  Before heading out on furlough, we were privileged to see 27 men 

graduate from the five year program of Grace Baptist Bible Institute. 

You will remember in June 2012, our national assistant pastor was accused of several infractions.  

None of the accusations have been verified, in fact some of them have been proven false.  Yet, a 

remnant has no desire to submit to his authority.  We are praying that this year sees the truth revealed in 

an extraordinary way and the unrepentant ask forgiveness.  Our church needs a better ‘togetherness’ 

spirit. 

 The end of February, Benji will be participating in a five day Youth Retreat during carnival 

holiday.  Pray God would do a work in Benji and the 500 plus teenagers present. 

 There is a plan underway for a Family Fun Day for our church members as part of our Family 

Conference in May.  We have been praying and teaching toward a strong ‘family church.’  Much 

emphasis in this country is put on those in the family who have something helping those members 

(extended or close) who have nothing.  When it comes to growing toward each other and in their service 

together for God, that is something foreign.  Please pray that the Spirit would direct us in the planning of 

this activity.   

 Kerri and Katie will be making a three week trip Stateside for their annual doctor’s visit the end 

of May.  Please pray as we plan this trip.  Lord willing, twenty nine men will complete their five year 

Bible institute program and graduate on June 14 (what a birthday present for Benji). 

 Please pray for our church orchestra as they begin playing in more services (they just started 

learning to play two years ago).  Our desire is to show that true worship is with music that glorifies God, 

not the kind that satisfies the flesh. 

                     
                    Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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July ~ September, 2013 
 

 The time has come for a third prayer letter this year.  I can’t believe September has already 

passed and we are in the last quarter of 2013.  It has been said that time flies when you are having fun.  I 

can say it is a joy to work for the Lord in Port-de-Paix, Haiti. 

 July was the month of reunions.  On a Friday, my parents, siblings and our families began a 

week together in a lakeside cabin.  The very next day we spent with my paternal grandmother and most 

of her eighty six offspring, their spouses and other relatives.  Early the next morning, Sunday, found us 

on a two-hour drive to spend the day with Mom’s two sisters and their children and grandchildren 

(twenty seven total people) and attending my parent’s home church.  The remainder of the week was 

spent getting reacquainted after over two years of not seeing my sister and her family, and doing some 

much enjoyed fishing with my dad.   

 We were also privileged to spend a week reuniting with a group of wonderful folks whom had 

spent a week with us in Haiti in March of this year.  It was a great opportunity to preach at a Reformers 

Unanimous meeting and to take part in a Rescue Mission service.  I was given the chance to preach a 

few times while in the States, but I must admit I am more comfortable preaching in Creole. 

 In August, we enjoyed receiving blessings and the ability to continue for the Lord .  The Lord 

worked it out for our boys to enjoy a second week of teen camp, this time it was with our co-sending 

church, Grace Baptist Church of Baldwin, Florida.  They had attended camp earlier with our home 

church back in Illinois.  As we were making final preparations to return to our joyful work, Kerri and I 

met a Haitian couple and were able to encourage them.  No matter where one may find a Haitian, a 

perpetual smile seems to be on their face.  Please pray for Bro. and Sister James as they serve the Lord 

in Jacksonville, FL. 

 Praise the Lord for the ability to leave Florida and make it home (to Port-de-Paix) in one day!  

The new school year for Grace Baptist Bible Institute started within one week of arriving home.  It is a 

blessing to have 154 students enrolled this year.  Our desire to win souls and train nationals in the work 

of the Lord is seeing fruit.  While we were away from ‘home,’ two couples and several teens kept the 

junior church ministry moving forward.  Summer months are always a time when children visit family 

that live a distance away.  This causes junior church attendance to lower a bit. 

 September was a month of remembering.  Our first missions conference on deputation was in the 

month of September twelve years ago.  Another great memory is September 9, 2003.  That was the date 

we moved to Haiti to begin this phase of our ministry for the Lord.  It was also this month, six years ago, 

in which Benji began bi-monthly preaching/teaching on the family unit.  Praise the Lord the families in 

Desroulins Independent Baptist Church are drawing closer together and closer to the Lord. 

 Kerri’s students in our church orchestra did some remembering as they returned to two weekly 

music lessons.  Kerri really likes music and enjoys being able to share her musical knowledge with other 

servants of the Lord.  Our children remembered what it was like to attend school when Kerri started 

back home schooling after summer break.   

 Thank you for allowing us to represent you in Port-de-Paix, Haiti.  God’s blessing upon you all! 

 

                     
                    Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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April ~ June, 2013 

 

“Marvellous are thy works; and that my soul knoweth right well.” 

When April arrived, much focus was on fooling others.  In the Bible institute, we had 

recently finished our course on First Corinthians.  I am glad God chose the foolishness of 

preaching in my life to lead me to salvation, to call me to the mission field and to deliver 

messages and lessons to the Haitians. 

 June eight was a marvellous day for us and also for twenty seven men of Grace 

Baptist Bible Institute.  After attending classes one night a week for five years, these men 

were rewarded with a well earned diploma.  During the summer, we are in the process of 

meeting and accepting new students to fill the vacancies.  Please pry for the 27 graduates 

as they go forth preaching and teaching in their respective churches.  Pray for God’s 

marvellous work in their lives and ministries. 

 Independent Baptist Church of Desroulins is a marvellous place to work!  Our 

family conference began on Mother’s Day (fourth Sunday of May).  Our speaker was a 

1998 gradate of the Bible Institute.  Just two months previous, he had lost his wife to 

cancer, but was still willing to preach the Word to families.  His messages from the 

marvellous Words of Christ were a great encouragement! 

 Several years ago, we began having a contest where church members would bring 

family members.  Each night a different family would take home a nightly prize.  The 

weekly prize (totaling quantity members each night) was won with a total of 437 family 

members throughout the week.  That last night of family conference, over 400 attended.  

Marvellous! 

 On June 11, we headed to the States on a nine week furlough.  It took four days, 

but Kerri’s parents were very glad to see the grandkids after two years.  Although this 

furlough was for family, doctor and friends, we were privileged to attend teen camp and a 

few teen activities.  We will be spending the second half of our furlough with my family 

in Florida 

 We appreciate your prayers as we travel a little bit more, then as we return to the 

ministry on August 15
th

.  Classes for Grace Baptist Bible Institute will begin again 

August 21, while Kerri’s homeschooling and church orchestra classes will pick back up 

in September. 

 Thank you all for your faithful.  May God richly bless you and yours. 

                      
                    Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 
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January ~ March, 2013 

 
 It’s April 22 and all is well!  God is still on the throne!  Thank you to all who have been praying 
for us.  God has been at work during this first quarter of 2013. 
 The fourth week of January was our annual stewardship conference.  Even though the national 
pastor who preached the conference dealt with service, God used his messages to work other changes in 
several hearts.  A few people who had been at odds with each other got things right between them. 
 Naturally, the Devil hates anything positive, so some discontent followed these decisions.  God 
is still working and has allowed folks to see the true nature of certain wolves in sheep’s clothing.  We 
are referring to some who, back in June last year, brought false accusations against our national assistant 
pastor.  Continue to pray since the battle against Satan is never over. 
 During Mardi Gras weekend, 17 teens and four adults from our church attended an annual youth 
retreat at a sister church.  God worked through some wonderful national pastors to encourage our young 
people. 
 Bible Institute changed trimesters the end of February.  Several students completed their five 
years of training, and we accepted more.  There are now a total of 150 students enrolled in Grace Baptist 
Bible Institute, praise the Lord.  God is using us to help train current and future spiritual leaders in Haiti. 
 My parents returned from an eight month furlough in February.  Soon after, a young man visited 
from the States seeking the Lord’s direction concerning the mission field.  Praise the Lord he was able to 
get a few projects completed during his stay. 
 Our Easter Conference was a real treat!  A group of fourteen folks came from Michigan for a 
week.  Each afternoon, they would go out in groups to pass out tracts and invitations to the conference.  
Men in our church would take each group in different directions.  Morning activities included a soccer 
game with the young men of our church, visiting a ‘country’ church, painting school benches, taking a 
stroll through the local iron market and town sights, and getting caught in a huge downpour of rain.  I 
had the wonderful privilege of translating a few preaching services for our visitors as well as preaching 
one service after they left.  During the conference, a young lady received Christ as well as two of our 
young men dedicated their lives to serve God more faithfully. 
 God is continuing to work during weekly church soul winning.  Each week, there is a steady core 
of folks going out.  Periodically, one or two more become soul winning regulars.  Of the 18 souls saved 
these last three months, the majority of them have been on church visitation. 
 God is still working at keeping us healthy.  There are the usual colds, bumps and bruises, but 
nothing serious.  Praise the Lord!  Also, I was able to finish Katie’s bedroom with help from my dad. 

Please pray for us as we are preparing for two big events in the month of June.  Our first event is 
that 27 students will be graduating from Grace Baptist Bible Institute on June 8.  Then three days later, 
we will begin our two month furlough.  Our goal is to visit family, doctors and dentists.  Please pray as 
we work to coordinate all these visits. 

May God continue to work in you as He has been working in us.  Until we write again, 
 

                      
                    Benji, Kerri, Micah, Ethan & Katie 










